
PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE 

 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the Union County Board of Commissioners (the 

“Board”) will hold a public hearing on Monday, May 20, 2024, beginning at 6:00 p.m. in the 

Commissioners’ Board Room, First Floor, Union County Government Center, 500 North Main 

Street, Monroe, NC, in accordance with Part 1 of Article 16 of Chapter 153A of the North 

Carolina General Statutes and other relevant authority, for the purpose of receiving public 

comment concerning the following: 

 

1. Proposed extension of the Wesley Chapel Fire and Rescue Service District for the 

provision of fire protection and rescue services pursuant to the County Service District 

Act of 1973, effective July 1, 2024;   

 

2. Abolition of the Providence Fire and Rescue Service District effective July 1, 2024; and 

 

3. The proposed extension of the Wesley Chapel Response District to be coterminous with 

the proposed extended Wesley Chapel Fire and Rescue Service District, and abolition of 

the Providence Response District, effective July 1, 2024. 

 

 A report containing certain information concerning the extension of the Wesley Chapel Fire 

and Rescue Service District, as required by N.C.G.S. § 153A-303(d), is available for inspection 

in the office of the Clerk to the Board, located at 500 North Main Street, Suite 932, Union 

County Government Center, Monroe, NC, during regular business hours.  This report includes a 

map of the existing service district and adjacent territory, showing the present and proposed 

boundaries of the district. 

 

       Any person requesting a sign language interpreter, please call 704-225-8554 and make a 

request at least 96 hours in advance.  Any other special assistance needed by an individual due to 

a disability under the American Disability Act should call 704-283-3810 and make a request at 

least 96 hours in advance. 

 
 


